

# B&B NEWSLETTER

September 2024 VOLUME 58 ISSUE 1

# CLUB INFORMATION MEETING DATES:

All Club meetings held at Circle B Rec Center in Cedarburg

BOARD of DIRECTORS Thursday, September 12<sup>th</sup>, 2024 @ 6:00pm at Circle B

NEXT CLUB MEETING Thursday, September 12<sup>th</sup>, 2024 @, 7:30pm at Circle B

#### CLUB OFFICERS

President: Dan Burback Vice President:Dennis Guttman Secretary: Bob Vanderloop Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS Matt Geszvain

Chris Habich Jake Bublitz Katie Rae Bublitz Ken Seidel

TRAIL MASTER Randy Kison

Editor: Sam Chase Publisher: Mike Mueller Distributor: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B

Newsletter to: Sam Chase Phone: Email:

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc. P.O. Box 717 Cedarburg, WI 53012

www.monticellosnowmobileclub.org

# MY RAMBLING THOUGHTS...AND THANK YOUS by Dan Burback

Welcome to Fall and a new season for our Club is upon us! We just ended another season on a high note as our annual fund raiser went really well and we made a healthy margin that will help carry us throughout this season. We will go over all the details at our September's Club Meeting, covering food and beverage sales. For a bunch of snowmobilers, we leave our helmets at home (not on your head) and come together for ten (10) days to pull off an awesome fund raiser!!

On that note, we are sending out a hearty "Thank You" to all those involved with any and all

aspects of our food and beverage tent!! Starting off we need to thank Chris Habich, our Nesco Queen, for heading up this event, coordinating volunteers, ordering food, purchasing food items as well as getting band sponsors and collecting their donations! Next, thank you goes to members from the Sno-Seekers & Sno-Drifters, Our Club members as well as friends and family of our members! We would never be able to pull off this event if it wasn't for all of our volunteers and your hard work! It has paid off each and every year since our Club came into existence back in January 1966 and will continue to happen each summer! Thank you again to all on both sides of our bar for your help!!

Before I pull the pin and let others pen articles, just wanted to let you know we are working on guest speakers for our fall and early winter Club meetings. We have a short list, yet we're trying to get one for each month. Stay tuned for more information and until next month, let's pull out our chainsaws and get them ready for fall!

## **MEMBERSHIP & AWSC**

Your Club membership as well as your AWSC membership has expired and its time to renew! You'll find an application in this newsletter (both electronic and snail mail) and we need it turned into us by December 1, 2024. Renewals turned in after our deadline will be subjected to a \$5 late fee.

And as in the past, we will process the applications we receive by the Monday following our monthly Club meeting; this will give us a good number to process (more than four) to make renewing with the AWSC cost effective.

We thank you in advance for renewing your membership with our Club!! And remember to tell a friend as we accept new applications all year long!

#### **LANDOWNERS**

Landowners, please note we will be contacting you regarding your permission to cross your land again this season. If there were any issues from last season the we need to address, please let us what they are and we will take care of them. Next to our members, you are one of our biggest assests a Club like ours could ever have. Without you, we would not have the awesome snowmobile trail system we have in Ozaukee and Washington County. Thank you in advance for your help and permission to use your land!!

The B&B Printed by Mike Mueller and Mueller Funeral Homes.

#### THANK YOU + PACKER PARTY

We are planning a Thank You party for all of our volunteers (including Sno-Drifters, Sno- Seekers as well as friends and family) for all your contribution to our Club throughout the past season. Without you, we would not have the Club we belong to as well as the trail system we enjoy when it snows!! So mark your calendar for Sunday, October 27, 2024 for our Club's Thank You & Packer Party at Edgewater Golf Course. More details in October's B&B Newsletter.

#### WHATS COOKING CORNER

Another Ozaukee County Fair is over. I just want to say "Thank You" to All of you that helped with it. Behind the scene's or working the fair. Big Thank You to ALL that worked A LOT of extra hours this year. Because of all of you we had another rsuccessful year. So mark your calendars for next year. Ozaukee County Fair – July 30-Aug 3, 2025. Hope to see you there. Remember it's never to early to sign up to work!

At our Sept 12<sup>th</sup> club meeting we will be having polish sausage, chips and cookies leftover from the fair.

Thank you all again! Nesco Queen

## **TRAILS**

The days are getting shorter and trail work will be starting shortly.

To all trail section advisors, the County Road stop signs should be up by September 15th.

Scheduled dates for Trail work are

- Saturday, October 12
- Saturday, October 19,
- Saturday, October 26th
- Saturday, November 2
- Saturday, November 9

We will keep you informed if more dates are needed. We are currently working on reroutes on Highway M in Washington County. Ken has been working on a lead to get through the Pleasant Valley Park area.

Any questions or concerns, call Randy Kison at 262-707-9328.

#### WIDE OPEN WISCONSIN SEPT. 20-22

Wide Open Wisconsin continues to grow and we are excited to participate in our 3rd year at the event! Monticello Sno-mobile Club will have a tent located between the two buildings by the main entrance at the Washington County Fairgrounds. We will be selling a few food items, along with our daily 50-50 raffle, and club memberships. The event will be held September 20th-22nd. We are currently seeking volunteers to help at our tent Friday through Sunday with food, raffle tickets, and engaging with visitors. If you were unable to get in your volunteer hours during fair week, this could be the perfect opportunity! Please contact Jake Bublitz if you are able to help (262) 707-5888. Thank you!

2024 Show dates & times: Friday, September 20th 4pm-9pm Saturday, September 21st 9am-8pm Sunday, September 22nd 9am-3pm

http://wideopenwi.com

#### FOR SALE

Anybody upgrading their sled(s)? List them here for free!!
Send details to Sam Chase